
    Contact Us 
Hempfield Church of the Brethren 

Mailing Address: P.O. Box 246, East Petersburg PA 17520 
Physical Location: 1186 Stevens Street, Manheim PA 17545 

Website: www.hempfieldcob.org 
 

Our staff members are here to help when you need them. Please feel free to 
contact them if you have a need. 

 

Doug Hinton – Senior Pastor 
Cell: 717-951-5290; E-mail: doug@hempfieldcob.org  

Scheduled Day Off: Monday 
 

Josh Fulmer – Youth Minister 
Cell: 717-723-7732; E-mail: josh@hempfieldcob.org 

 Scheduled Day Off: Friday 
 

Geoff Davis – Associate Pastor 
Home: 717-569-6284; E-mail: gdavis6320@comcast.net 

 

Laura Meiser – Music Director & Children’s Ministry Co-Coordinator 
Cell: 717-689-0465; E-mail: laura@hempfieldcob.org 

 

Emmy Schott – Children’s Ministry Co-Coordinator 
Cell: 717-333-8216; E-mail: emmy@hempfieldcob.org 

 

Irene Hershey – Administrator 
Phone: 717-898-0181; E-mail: office@hempfieldcob.org 
Office Hours: Monday - Friday 9:00 A.M. to 3:00 P.M. 

 

Please submit bulletin information to Irene by Wednesday noon.  
 

 

HCOB Family Facts 
 

General Offering for September 26, 2021 =  

General Fund $ 5821.00 
Amount needed weekly to meet budget = $10,575 

Building Fund for September 26, 2021 = $ 230.00 
2 cent a meal 200.00 (Total for month 905.30)  

 
 Sunday October 03, 2021 
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 PRELUDES  

 

WELCOME & PREPARATION FOR SERVICE  

 

WORSHIP PRELUDE  Just As I Am 

                                        

     Fellowship Meal 

SCRIPTURE  Luke 22:7-16              Pastor Josh

 Reflection        Pastor Geoff   

  

MORNING PRAYER & LORD’S PRAYER  

 

    Feet Washing 

SCRIPTURE  John 13:9-17       Wes Bowers 

 Reflection             Pastor Doug  

Act Of Feet Washing                           

           

        Communion 

SCRIPTURE 1 Corinthians 11:23-26             Nancy Haas  

         Reflection                                                          Del Kautz 

 

Musical Invitation Oh Come to the Altar Kim Glass & 

  Jen Hinton 

Communion Service/Words of Affirmation 

“This bread which we break is the communion of the 

body of Christ.” 

“This cup which we bless is the communion of the 

blood of Christ.” 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

HYMN                                         God Be With You     

 

*BENEDICTION 

 

*POSTLUDE      

   *Those who are able are invited to stand 

 
 
 
 

                       Preacher – Pastor Doug Hinton 

                       Worship Leader – Deacons 

                       Accompanist – Kim Glass 

                       Sound Tech – Rich Bushong & Dave Dum 

                         Video Tech – Rod Myers & Bob Johnson 

 

 
PREPARE YOUR HEARTS FOR WORSHIP NEXT SUNDAY BY 

READING AHEAD! Next Sunday, Doug Hinton will be preaching on 

John 18:28-40.  Please read and prayerfully study this passage this 

week as we prepare to worship together.  

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 
 

Worship Today 
 



        
Today is the last day to submit the form to nominate individuals to serve 

on various committees of our church is in the bulletin.  Please pray about 

members of our church to fill these positions.  Please complete the form 

and place it in the marked box in the narthex no later than noon. 

Any questions should be directed to Micki Carper, mcarper@ptd.net. 

Thank you for your prayerful responses to this form. 

The Spiritual Gifts Discernment Team 

 

Renovations on the first-floor hallway 

restrooms!!  We look forward to the 

beautiful, new facilities that we will have 

down there.  IN THE MEANTIME, the 

men’s restrooms on that hallway will be 

unavailable.  We ask the gentlemen of our 

congregation to use the restrooms on the second floor or in the 

gymnasium.  Thank you for your help and consideration.   

 

 
               Altar Flowers  

If you would like to provide altar flowers, 

please sign up on the calendar found on the 

bulletin board in the outer office or see Diane  

            Garber. 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

         

 

Eastland Alpaca Open 

House is back again this 

year, and the youth group is 

selling food again! They are 

holding it on November 6th, 

7th, 13th, and 14th. below are 

some ways you can help:                   

Come out and enjoy! 

·        Bake and donate items 

for the youth to sell 

Money given ahead of time 

will purchase supplies.  

If baking, please choose from these 4:  Cookies, brownies, cupcakes, and 

rice crispy treats. 

Sign up for a slot to join the youth at the stand! 

The money from the food stand helps financially support teen events and 

trips! 

 

Stats for August 

We served : 136 children, 238 adults, 98 seniors 

Total served 472 people  

 

Added 4 new families 

Our numbers continue to be low… 

Not sure why???? Other pantries are experiencing 

the same…. 

 

Here is the request list for October:  Cereal, Large 

jelly, Egg noodles, Penna pasta, Canned carrots,  

      Canned yams, Canned green beans, Canned corn,  

      Canned mixed vegetables, Canned kidney beans,  

      Canned garbanzo beans, Canned black beans. 

Thank you to your members for their continuing support of the pantry and 

the families who need help with food. 

 

Announcements 
 
 



 
 

Christmas Shoeboxes for Romania  Our church is helping 

children in Romania again this year by assembling Christmas shoeboxes.  

My Brother’s Keeper works with children, some in orphanages, 

throughout the year and provides a gift at Christmas.  It is a great 

opportunity to share the Gospel with the kids, and their parents, if 

applicable.   

WHAT TO PUT IN THE BOX:  Toys (small cars, balls, dolls, 

small stuffed animals, harmonicas, yo-yos, small Etch A 

Sketch®, Slinky, etc.), school supplies (pens, pencils & 

sharpener, crayons or markers, coloring books, writing 

pads or paper, calculators, etc.), other (hard candy, 

lollipops, mints, gum, ball caps, socks, T-shirts, hair clips, 

watches, small picture books, stickers, etc.). 

DO NOT INCLUDE:  Used or damaged items; food or 

chocolate; liquids or lotions; medications or vitamins.  

 

HOW TO WRAP THE PACKAGE:  Put everything in a shoebox 

(standard size) or a small plastic container. Wrap it as a gift and place a 

label on the outside of the package if it is for a boy or girl and the child’s 

age category.  Age categories: 2-4; 5-9; 10-14.  

SHIPPING:  Please donate $6 or more with each package for shipping & 

customs charges. It is important for each of the box to get to Romania. 

You can write a check to My Brother’s Keeper (note “Christmas 

shoeboxes” on memo line) and place it in an envelope on top of the gift 

box. If you are preparing more than one shoe box, please make one 

combined donation.  (Please do not put the money inside the box and then 

wrap the box.) 

Your whole family can participate in this great ministry. Please place 

boxes under the table in the narthex by Sunday, Oct 10. Thanks for 

helping to brighten a child’s life!  The Outreach Team 

 

 

                      
 

HIGHWAY CLEAN-UP MINISTRY – The Outreach Team is 
sponsoring the Highway Clean-Up on Saturday, October 9th at 9 
am. This is a great way to help our community and get some 
exercise!  Please sign-up on the sheet on the narthex table. We'll 
meet at the Methodist Church along route 230 near Mount Joy at 9 
am. We'll supply latex gloves, safety vests & trash bags. We need 
about 10 people to help! 
 
 

 
 


